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FIRST RESPONDER/PARAMEDIC 

The community may be aware that Westonia 

currently does not have their St Johns 

Ambulance parked locally as we do not have 

any volunteers since the retirement of Karin & 

Rohan Day. 

We are still serviced by the St John Ambulance 

sub centre of Southern Cross and Merredin but 

there is obviously a time delay in response. 

Council believe that this is really unacceptable  

Council at its February meeting have resolved 

that we advertise an Expression of Interest 

(EOI) for a practicing and/or retiring health 

professional who may be able to fill this void. 

Subsidised housing, monetary retention 

payment and other incentives are being 

offered. The Council intend to hold a public 

meeting with the community to discuss the 

outcome of the EOI as well as the different 

options of funding this position which is likely to 

include contributions from the Council, 

Westonia Progress Association, Corporate 

sponsorship and individual community 

memberships. 

A recruitment drive will also be initiated to get 

more volunteers to assist with the operation of 

the ambulance. 

STREETSCAPE PROJECTS 

A new 3 x rail plastic fence has been installed 

on the vacant lot adjacent to the Industrial shed 

which compliments the Wolfram Street 

Facades. 



SEEKING A RURAL COMMUNITY 

PARAMEDIC 

The idyllic town of Westonia, located in the 

Eastern Wheatbelt, is seeking the services of 

either a practising and/or retiring health 

professional to join our rural community as a 

first responder or Paramedic. Having promoted 

Westonia as a lifestyle village attracting many 

retirees to the town has made Health Care a 

priority for the community. 

The Council already has invested heavily into a 

Health Clinic with visiting Doctor, Nurse 

Practitioner, Physiotherapist, Chiropractor, 

Podiatrist and currently provides Home Care 

Services to our eligible local residents. To 

compliment these services the community are 

seeking the right person to provide the 

emergency first responder role. 

Responsible for being the primary local St John 

Ambulance Officer, (with the assistance of local 

volunteers), living locally and being available to 

provide first response medical aid to the 

occasional local incident. This is a unique 

opportunity to make a significant impact on the 

health and well-being of our community. 

Incentives that the community are willing to 

offer the right person are: 

• Negotiated monetary retainer 

• Subsidised modern accommodation 

Opportunities for professional growth and 
support 
If you have the skillset and desire to contribute 

to the well-being of a close-knit rural 

community, we want to hear from you! 

For more information or to submit your 

expression of interest, please contact Mr Bill 

Price CEO on (08) 90467063 or email 

ceo@westonia.wa.gov.au 

EOI’s close 9am Wednesday , 19 

March  2025.  
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AGROFORESTRY/TREE FARMS 

The Council is fielding more and more 

development applications for the establishment 

of new tree farms on rural agricultural land as 

Carbon Offset projects for large corporate 

entities. This seems to be an ever growing 

industry particularly in the eastern wheatbelt. 

Under Council’s Local Planning Strategy (LPS), 

Council’ s policy states that ‘Rural use of land 

should be protected to support agricultural 

activity while facilitating a wide variety of 

complimentary land uses.’ 

With reservations that rural agricultural land is 

being threatened Council has allowed the last 2 

x applications with a range of conditions. 

In summary the conditions address the 

following 

• That Tree Farm Management Plans 

including Plantation Design Mapping are 

produced and adhered to. 

• That Bushfire Management Plans are 

produced and adhered to. 

• That weed management and pest control 

measures are in place. 

• That internal firebreaks and access tracks 

are maintained. 

• That if trees are to be harvested in the 

future a Harvesting Plan is produced and 

adhered to. 

• That a development contribution equivalent 

to 1% of total development costs be 

established for community development 

initiatives. 

Council currently are aware of 2 x further 

applications to be considered and if you require 

any further information please contact the 

CEO. 

mailto:ceo@westonia.wa.gov.au
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1 March: Scarlett Crees 

2 March: Narelle Millington 

3 March: Lani Hale  

4 March: Dave Price 

5 March: Pam White, Phil 

Read 

7 March: Annemaree Jensen 

8 March: Brad Penny 

9 March: Des O’Rafferty 

10 March: Charli Pobke 

11 March: Stephen Werner 

13 March: William Day 

14 March: Lorna Crews 

16 March: Olga Ward, Ben 

Millington 

18 March: Aaron Smith 

23 March: Steve LeMoignan 

24 March: Joel Corsini  

25 March: Ian Mahoney, Jan 

Swanepol 

26 March: Jo Millington, Jill 

Glass  

29 March: Robert McDowall 

PUBLIC NOTICE  
CHANGE OF COUNCIL MEETING DATE 

 
Local Government Act 1995 Section 5.25(g) 

Local Government (Administration) 
Regulations 1996 12(3) 

 
Public Notice is hereby Given the March 
Ordinary Meeting of Council scheduled for 
Thursday 20

th
 March 2025, will now be held on 

Thursday 27
th

 March 2025 commencing at 
4.00pm. Public Question time will commence 
at 4.05pm and limited to 15 minutes. 
 
Members of the public are welcome to attend 
the Council Chambers located on Wolfram 
Street, Westonia. 
 
For further information, please contact 
Jasmine Geier, Deputy Chief Executive Officer 
at the Shire of Westonia  on (08) 9046 7063 or 
by email at dceo@westonia.wa.gov.au. 
 
Apologies for any inconvenience. 
 
Bill Price 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Tara from Bendigo Bank Mukinbudin will 

be visiting Westonia on Thursdays and 

is taking appointments. To book in with 

her, give her a call on 0499 460 635. 

There will be a bus heading into Morning 

Melodies, leaving the Medical Centre at 

9:45am. Please RSVP to the Shire 

Office by Monday the 10th of March.  

Council would like to extend their 

condolences to the extended family of 

Rachel Grant. We wish the family 

courage and peace during this time of 

mourning.  
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The Bowling Club continued to operate over 
the Christmas and New Year period with 
various games of scroungers and Social 
Bowls. Our Christmas wind up, The 

Johnston Skins, sponsored by Brian and 
Marie Johnston and Graham and Shirley 
Johnston, was held on the 22

nd
 December. 

A wonderful day and a fitting end to 2024. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Presidents any gender pairs was 
played on the 1

st
 January 2025 with a record 

12 pairs fighting it out on the day. Winners 
were Michael Lane and Ainslie Faithfull. We 
had a very successful day on Australia day 
on the 26

th
 January followed by the 

traditional Sausage sizzle organized by the 
Shire of Westonia. 

The ILRR Fours were held at Kalgoorlie on 
the 1

st
 and 2

nd
 of February with our two girls, 

Heather Lockyer and Kylie Gibson being 
selected to play in the Zone fours in 

Kalgoorlie on the 8
th
 and 9

th
 March. We wish 

both ladies all the best.  
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The champ of champion ladies’ fours was 

played in Civic on January 18
th
 with the 

Westonian team of Ainslie Faithfull, Kylie 

Gibson, Helen Barnett and Heather Lockyer 

coming out as the Champ of Champion 

fours team for 2024/2025.  

The champ of champ pairs for the ladies 
was played in Bruce Rock on Saturday 15

th
 

February with our pair of Ainslie Faithfull 
and Kylie Gibson just being beaten by 

Narembeen by two shots in the final. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A very successful day for the men’s 
Westonia Open Sponsors Day was held on 
Thursday 13

th
 February. The event saw a 

maximum entry of 24 teams who enjoyed 
the day with fabulous food, camaraderie and 
just a few drinks. Due to the wonderful 
sponsorship from our sponsors, prizes were 
given to winners from both sections of the 
competition. Thank you to Liberty Oil, 

AFGRI Equipment, McIntosh & Sons, 
Merredin Panel @ Paint, Elders, Hutton @ 
Northey, Marleys Transport, Seven Oaks 
South, Merredin Rural Supplies, Great 
Southern Fuels, Olympic Motel, Moylan 
Silos, Della Bosca Transport, Mech Tech, 

Westonia Community Co-Op, Mace 
Services, Ancor Electrical, MR/AC, Outwest 
Mechanical, Road Bend, Shire of Westonia 
and the Westonia progress Society. 

 

The ladies played their singles on Saturday 

1
st
 March with some amazing bowls played 

on the day. The competition was very close 

and it came down to a count back that 

separated Kylie Gibson, Heather Lockyer 

and Ainslie Faithfull by just shots up. Ainslie 

was declared the winner by a mere 2 shots 

up.  Thanks to our Captain and organizer 

Kay Geier, our cheering crowd on the 

observation deck and Diane Jones for 

marking all day.  

The ladies have only got one more pennant 
day left and unfortunately are not in the 
finals for this season. Some of our men are 
currently at country week and will continue 

their drive to get in the pennant finals on the 
15

th
 of March when they will be challenging 

the Merredin Club team at Merredin.                
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